March 2009 Maidu Newsletter

Neighbors Provide Feedback on Dry Creek Trail

During the last week of February, there were two chances for neighbors to provide feedback on the proposal for a general use trail through our neighborhood, and a number of neighbors made themselves heard.

On February 24, at our regular monthly Neighborhood Association meeting, Mike Dour, the City of Roseville’s Bikeway Planner, showed neighbors the potential routes through our neighborhood along Linda Creek.

Neighbors asked questions regarding the safety of putting a trail there.  Mike replied that generally the City Police Department finds that undesirable people do not hang out on the trail because regular people are constantly coming along and can witness what is going on.  Anyone on the trail after dark could be reported to police because, like our City Parks, the trail would be off-limits from sunset until dawn.  Police would find it easier to patrol the trail because it will be wide enough for them to drive on when necessary.

Another concern raised was how, in these harsh economic times, can the City be considering plans for a new bike trail.  Mike noted that it would be largely funded by transportation-related spending from Federal sources that, if not spent here, would be allocated to be spent in another community.  He added that the current study is itself funded by Cal Trans from their alternate transportation study funding.

Some neighbors spoke for the trail, others against it, and some expressed mixed feelings.  With time limited at the meeting, Mike encouraged neighbors to come to the Planning Department’s Open House being held the next night at Sargeant School.  He also encouraged people to contact Scott Reid who is the Association’s representative to the trail study stakeholder group (see Scott’s phone number in box on the left).   On February 25, the Open House allowed neighbors to come and see the maps of all the trail route alternatives and make comments or speak to City Staff about their questions.  

In addition to the City Planning Department, members of the City Engineering staff who specialize in floodways, and representatives of the City’s Police and Fire Departments were available.
                     Guest Speakers for March

Two speakers will join us at the March Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting. First, Jeff Dubchansky from the City of Roseville Parks and Recreation Department will give us an overview of Project Play.  If you've seen the reconstruction of the train-themed playground in our own Maidu Park, then you've seen Project Play at work.  Project Play seeks to build parks in our city that provide a place for children of all abilities to play.

Second, we'll hear from Heather Kuklo from the Placer County Air Pollution Control District.  Heather will tell us about rebate programs for replacing fireplaces and woodstoves with less polluting wood and gas heaters.  Two great topics.  We hope you'll join us for our March 24 meeting (see location in box on page 1 of this newsletter).
Neighborhood Association Garage Sale

Maidu Neighbors, it's time to sign up for the 10th annual Maidu NA garage sale event, scheduled for Saturday, April 25, 2009, from 8 am - 2 pm.  Just fill out the registration form below and send it in with your check for $10 made out to the Maidu Neighborhood Association.  As a participant you will receive advertising in The Sacramento Bee, The Pennysaver, and Craigslist, and you will have your address listed on a garage sale map distributed to buyers the day of the event.  You will also receive a garage sale kit with price stickers, list of garage sale success tips, balloons (with helium available the day of the event), signs and maps.  All participants who pay their fee will be entered into drawings for special prizes and gift certificates.  Be ready for another huge turnout of garage sale shoppers.

If you sign up, you can choose to have A New Hope Animal Foundation pick up any unsold goods.  It's important to check the box on the form below.  (Note: A New Hope requests that donations be clean and in good working order.  They cannot take computer equipment, baby seats, extremely heavy items, golf clubs, exercise equipment, microwave ovens, shoes, or mismatched kitchen items.)

It's not too soon to start getting ready for the sale.  Find all the items you plan to sell and set them aside.  Also be sure your front yard and garage are looking their best.  This will let shoppers know right off that your merchandise is top-notch.

Whether you hold a garage sale or not, the Maidu NA Board is looking for volunteers to fill up helium balloons and hand out maps the day of the event.  Volunteers who want to help with the event should contact David Allen at 773-6254.  We also need donated items/services for the drawings.  Do you have a business you want to promote?  We publicize in the newsletter those who donate.  Call Mary Steele at 783-7791 to donate an item or service as part of the drawings.
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Garage Sale Registration Form

Name___________________________________________ Telephone #_________________________

Street Address______________________________________   E-mail___________________________

_____$10 enclosed for April 25 Garage Sale.

_____I request charity pickup of unsold goods by A New Hope Animal Foundation.

_____I do not plan to participate, but I would like to donate $____ to the Neighborhood Association.

_____I would like to volunteer to help with map distribution or filling of balloons.

Make your check out to Maidu Neighborhood Association and send form and check to Mary Steele, Treasurer, 1390 Cloverdale Circle, Roseville, CA 95661, by April 10 to get your address listed on the map and to request pickup of unsold goods.

Reminder:  Bulldog Dash 5k Run, Sunday, March 29.   http://www.bulldogdash.org/
Girl Scout Service Project to Supply Beds for SPCA.  Do you love animals?  You can help supply desperately-needed dog and cat beds for the Placer County SPCA (Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals).  Laura Mayhofer from the Maidu Neighborhood is leading a Girl Scout service project to help the local Roseville SPCA.  Laura is asking for donations of heavy cotton or fleece fabric (at least 2-3 yards), sewing skill, or actual beds for pets awaiting adoption.  Recycling donations (aluminum cans, plastic bottles) are also being accepted through April 30 to buy materials.  Call Laura Mayhofer at (916) 791-5423 to help with this project.

Lock It or Lose It

The Roseville Police Department would like to inform the community of recent vehicle burglaries, especially in theater parking lots.  Suspects are gaining entry to vehicles by smashing windows or prying and damaging the door locks to steal valuables left inside.

They recommend you not only take valuables out of your vehicle but remove any evidence you own them.  For example, GPS units are highly sought by thieves and are usually found under the seat or in the compartment between the seats, and are advertised by the suction mark on the windshield from the mounting unit.  Put your GPS unit in the trunk or take it with you and get that mark off the windshield!

The Police Department is asking for volunteers to distribute flyers to parked cars in heavily-used lots.  The flyers remind our citizens to put valuables in the trunk or take valuables with them.  Can you help the Police Department by placing flyers on parked cars at your gym, the movie theater, the mall, etc.? Contact the Roseville Police Department at 774-5000 for details.  It’s easy and it’s good exercise.  Keep Roseville safe.

Proposed Hidden Creek Development on Northeast Corner of Rocky Ridge & Cirby

Ron Miller, Roseville Assistant Planner, returned to our February Association meeting to update us on the changes proposed by D&S Development to address neighbors’ concerns with the proposed development on the corner of Rocky Ridge and Cirby.  The changes include reduction of the tallest part of the building by almost 4 feet.  In addition, the number of units has been reduced to 16 with the same number of buildings as before (2 of the units are larger).  There is an added right turn only exit from the development onto Cirby.  There will be an entry/exit onto Rocky Ridge across from Condor Court (no restriction on turn movements).
Neighbors present at the meeting expressed concerns about increased traffic, flood risk, interference with planned bike trail, increased noise and increased water use, especially in light of the City’s request for 20% decrease in water usage.  Ron noted that the builder has a right to propose whatever design he wants within the lot's restrictions, and the current design meets those restrictions.  The project plans are going to the Planning Commission in April (at the earliest) and neighbors can give input to the Planning Commission if they choose.  The Planning Commission will recommend approval or denial to the City Council.  

Dry Creek Trail   (cont’d from page 1) 

The Trail Study group will conclude its work by the end of March.  The next step in the process will be to have a full Environmental Impact Study done.  After that, the Planning Commission would review the plans, followed by approval by the City Council.  Mike Dour said he expects the earliest that any work would be done, assuming all steps were completed successfully, would be 3 years from now.  See the News section of our Association web site (select the Dry Creek Trail link on the left of the News page) to download maps of the alternative routes at www.maiduna.com.

Neighbor Ad:  Fresh Choice, 2030 Douglas Blvd., at Rocky Ridge Town Center, offers all you can eat salad, soup, pizza, & dessert.  Mention this ad & receive 15% off your meal.  Excludes children’s meals.

